CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

Monday, March 26, 2008 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members Present: Wendy Burns-Ardolino, Steve Burnett, Christie Burton, Susan Copeland, Deborah Deckner (for Antoinette Miller), Rosemary Fischer, Alex Hall, Ron Jackson, Byron Jeff, Kathryn Kemp, Sherry King, Betty Lane, Gary May, Russ Porter, Howard Ralph (for Lari Arjomand), Joan Taylor, Margret Thompson, David Williams

Non-Members Present: Rodger Bates, John Campbell, Jacob Chacko, Mark Daddona, Anthony Giovannitti, Thomas Harden, Cheryl Hester, Mark May, Steve Stephens

Vice Chair Burnett called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made to approve the minutes from March 10, 2008, seconded, Council approved.  The minutes can be viewed at Faculty Council web page:

http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provosot/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
Reports

2. President –  

a) House Bill 915 pertaining to guns on campus stalled out and will probably not be approved this year. He urged the Council to contact their legislators if they were concerned.
b) House Bill 1156 to replace the Board of Regents does not seem to be going through for approval.
c) The House voted on its budget on Friday and the President thought that it had been approved. It did not, however, include $6.9 million that the University requested. President Harden is working with several people to get the amount back into the Senate budget.

d) The University has been approved for a Congressional Earmark in the amount of $310,000 for a graduate program in archival studies.

e) Scott Burke will speak to the council on admissions and recruitment and how faculty can become involved on April 28.

f) The President expressed his interest in specific recommendations from the Council on what the University could do to support the students from Clayton County Public schools who are losing their accreditation.

3. Provost – No Report (Not Present)
4. CAPC Report

a) Wendy Burns-Ardolino brought forth a new course proposal for HFMG 3382, Substance Use in Health & Fitness, MATH 1112A as a D2 option in the core curriculum, and curriculum changes for CNET. All proposals were approved by motion, second and vote by Faculty Council.

5. UPC Report

a) Susan Copeland reported that the IRB approved the daycare survey and UPC will begin the pilot promptly in order to have results soon.

Old Business

6. Faculty Governance Units

a) Russ Porter reported that the March 14 meeting with the faculty governance units was a historic day as there would possibly be a new USG Faculty Council at the System level.

b) Six USG faculty senate chairs stayed to draft bylaws for this Council, which has been adopted by three Schools so far. This Council will provide a direct communication line with the System Office to the Board of Regents through Associate Vice Chancellor for Faculty Affairs, Dr. Linda Noble. Porter assured the Council that it would be a parallel line with our President and Provost.

c) Discussion of this topic was tabled until next meeting.

New Business

7. Probation, Progression, and Academic Advising

a) Mark May updated the Council on the accomplishments of the Advising Council.

b) May also mentioned the plan to repeat the advisement survey again this year which yielded a response from 800 students who were overall pleased with their advisors.

c) May told the Council of the FirstStep program for incoming freshmen who do not meet the University’s requirements. The students enrolled in the program will take a psychology, critical thinking, and CSU 1022 course in the summer to determine if they may continue with the University.

d) May spoke on the success of the SmartStart student conference for all freshmen and transfer students and how the residence hall will impact the number of students anticipated to participate next year.

e) Mark Daddona thanked the faculty for helping get the word out to students and outlined the services students in the Center for Academic Success including individual study, walk-in tutoring, and group study.

f) The Tutoring Blitz will be April 28 & 29 from 9 a.m. – 7 p.m. and Daddona urged the faculty to participate and also encouraged them to refer any students who may wish to become peer tutors.

g) Daddona stated that the Center wishes to explore online services and that he wished to relate the use of the Center and the impact on student success and retention.

Adjourn

The next regularly scheduling meeting is April 14, 2008.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm   

